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NMDOT Announces Construction to Begin Nov. 13 on I-25 San Antonio to Jefferson Project 

 
Albuquerque, NM – The New Mexico Department of Transportation announced that work will begin November 13, 2017, 
for the I-25 San Antonio to Jefferson project.  This project will help add capacity by widening Interstate 25.  

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 This project will construct an additional lane on 
southbound I-25 from San Antonio to Jefferson 
and a second lane on the northbound off ramp 
at the San Antonio Interchange. 
 

 Phase 1 of the project will include bridge and 
roadway widening. 
 

 November 13, 2017 through May 31, 2018, I-25 
NB & SB at Exit 230 (San Mateo Blvd) will have 
various shoulder and lane restrictions 
throughout the duration of the project.  
 

 I-25 southbound off ramp to San Mateo Blvd will 
be closed as of November 13, 2017. Detours will 
be provided along I-25 southbound alerting 
motorists to exit at San Antonio or Jefferson.  
There will also be a left lane closure on the 
southbound frontage road between San Antonio 
& Jefferson. 
 

 San Mateo Blvd / Osuna Rd will have various lane 
and shoulder restrictions throughout the 
duration of the project. 
 

 Some operations will require nighttime closures 
of I-25 & San Mateo/Osuna for which advanced 
notice will be provided. 
 
 

 

Updates on restrictions will be posted on the New 
Mexico Department of Transportation’s road conditions 

website, www.nmroads.com 
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